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This Meeting 
RCOL & Clarence Sunrise Changeover Dinner 

 

Last Meeting 
Charles Cook & Bill Oakley (Rotary Club of Sandy Bay)  -  Loaves & 

Fishes Project 
 

  
 

Charles spoke about “Loaves and Fishes”, detailing how it had evolved out of “Second 
Bite”, an organisation that RCOL had some involvement with a number of years ago.  It is 
based in Devonport with a local depot in the south, in Glenorchy.  They have a contract 
with Coles supermarkets to collect food from them, along with a number of other 
sources, including some farms and small restaurants and cafés. 
 
On the N/W Coast they currently value add to the food distribution by cooking some of 
the produce prior to distribution and re-heating. To do this they have a chef and a 
commercial grade kitchen. Following successful fundraising in the south they intend to 
operate similar cooking facilities next year out of “The Grange Centre” in Rokeby. The 
aim is to provide nutritious meals to young deserving Tasmanians. RC Sandy Bay, with the 
assistance of other clubs and grants, has raised $96,000 to help with this project. 
 

Bill talked about his Jams and chutney project that is 
currently raising about $15,000 a year to also assist 
“Loaves and Fishes”.  He personally cooks and prepares 
the Jams and chutney that are sold in a couple of Op 
shops and at various club meetings and events. 
He advised that he would be happy to supply items to 

clubs for on selling at any event they ran, as long as “Loaves and Fishes” received their 
share. 

http://www.rotaryclublindisfarne.org.au/


 

Update from our President 
 
Thanks for the good RSVP response for this week’s meeting. I know some of you have 
quoted that this week is the “not the changeover dinner” given that there is no change in 
our Office Bearers. But I would disagree, given that members of our satellite club, 
Clarence Sunrise, will be in attendance and they have had a change in their line-up. So, 
something to celebrate, as well as an opportunity to have a look back on the year that 
was and have a chat about the year ahead.  
 
We are also trying out new caterers, Tuckers Catering. During the week they operate 
seven school canteens and they hold a fair bit of stock, which means they can be 
reasonably flexible with numbers, as well as provide a variety of meals. They also have 
portable EFTPOS facilities to take payments, which will save time and effort for Kathy.  
So, for those attending you will need to pay Kathy $5 to cover our costs and pay direct to 
Tuckers Catering for your meal.  I will have a list of who has ordered what on the night.   
 
If you like the food and you think this could be a good option for future meetings, please 
let me know.  I note that there may need to be a slight change in our fee to cover off on 
use of the Bowls Club kitchen facilities.  
 
This is short notice, but the Rotary Youth Driver Awareness Program (RYDA) is coming up 
in August (1st to 16th) at the Showgrounds. They will be looking for marshals. It is a very 
good day and for those who haven’t been before, you will certainly learn something! 
Look out for invite to this soon.  
 
President Stephen 
 

 
 
 



 
PROGRAM  - 2022  (Meetings to be held on first and third Wednesdays) 

Date Speaker Topic 

   

6 July Club Change Over Dinner Joint meeting with Clarence Sunrise TBA 

13 July Board Meeting  

20 July Rose Bray – Ten Lives How can Cats & Wildlife coexist 

3 August District Governor’s Official  Club visit  -  
partners night 

 

 

 
MEETING ROSTER 

This Meeting 
 

6 July 
Club Changeover Dinner 

 
Chair:           Richard H 
Reception: Kathy H 
Set Up:         Please assist on 
                       the night  

Next Meeting 
 

20 July 
Rose Bray – Ten Lives – 
How can Cats & Wildlife 

Coexist 
Chair:           Grant D 
Reception: Kathy H 
Set Up:         TBA 

Last Meeting 
 

15 June 
Charles Cook  -  Loaves 

& Fishes Project 
 

Remember to advise the Club of your attendance & meal requirement before 
every meeting 

 

 
OPERATIONS UPDATE 

 
 

 
Just like so many of us in RCoL, the truck has 
been “re-tyred”! 
 
We have had 5 new tyres fitted to the Isuzu 
truck. The tyres on the truck were over 14 years 
old, hardening and a bit slippery! [another 
similarity to some RCoL members!]. 
 
The Club got a very good deal from Bridgestone 

Tyres in Derwent Park.  The manager, an ex Kingston Rotarian and a Paul Harris 
Fellow, understands and appreciates what Rotary Clubs do, and has sold us the tyres 
below cost, effectively a donation of some $750 to our club!  Many thanks Peter 
Killick. 
 
Ted Kulinski 
 
 



 

 
 

  



THEY SAY THAT LAUGHTER IS THE BEST MEDICINE! 
(with thanks to Members of the Club for sharing these via social media or email) 

 

 

 

 


